
 
 
 

Cloud Kings 
Minutes from breakfast meeting held on 04/11/2015 

 
 

Bill Brueckman called the meeting to order at 9:20 AM.  
 
Secretary’s Report 

Leif presented the minutes from the February meeting.   
 
Treasurer’s Report 

Brian provided the following account balance information: 
 
The balance in the operational fund is $4206   
The balance in the reserve fund is $3850 
 
The operational fund should cover the budget for 2015.   
 

Field Marshall Report 
Ray informed us that the field rolling is planned for April 15th.  His research indicated 
that grub killer should  be applied in June, and will cost $120 for the material.  Fertilizer 
will cost between $250 and $300. 
 
Ray will plan a work day to perform repairs on the fences and stands.  Jorgen suggested 
we do a barbecue to get additional attendance. 
 

Safety Officer 
Bill Losey reported that there were no safety issues. 

 
Newsletter Editor  

Mike Denest was not present, but he previously emailed the officers to note that the 
newsletter will be a week late due to problems with his computer. 

 
 
Old Business 

• Bill expressed thanks to Dan Crawford for organizing our indoor flying.   
We hope to be able to continue this for future seasons. 

• The club raised $250 for the "Heart for Hanna" fund to benefit John Andersen's 
granddaughter. 

  
New Business 
 There was a discussion about how to obtain more funding and growth for the club.  

• Jim Davenport raised a concern about the need to recruit new and younger 
members to the club. 

• Leif reported that he is donating his copy of the AMA Model Aviation magazine 
to the Avon Grove Library, with a sticker referring to our club website. 

• Alvin had a sticker created with the club's website URL that will be posted at the 
field to point interested people to our site. 

 
 

 
 

 



 
New Business (continued) 

Other new business: 
• Bruce Ginn asked about the process for using the club trainer.  It was noted 

that the trainer is located in the shed and should be ready for use by any club 
member.  The member may need to supply their own fuel. 

 
 
New Members 

 
There were no new members applying for prospective membership. 
 
The club voted and approved full membership for: 
 

• Nick Lang  - Nick flies a DJI Phantom Quad Compter with a GoPro camera 
system.   
 

 
50/50 
 Richard Moore from the HAM operators club won $45 in the 50/50 raffle 
 The club's $45 share will be donated to the "Heart for Hanna" fund. 
 ________________________________________________ 
   
Airplane Talk 
 
Tommy Bedsole showed a first-person view camera system that ships complete with glasses.  It 

has a range of 300 feet and is powered by a normal receiver battery. 
 

The meeting was closed at around 10:00 AM  
 

Next Meeting 
Wednesday, June 10th at 7:00 PM at West Field 
 
Respectfully Submitted by   
 
Leif Thomson 
Secretary 


